


(F) Street Department: Mayor Scroggin stated they have been working on the drainage
issues in Saddle Creek with the storm drainage. Waiting on Rogers Group and contractor 
for completion on Church St project. Did receive reimbursement from Arkansas
Department of Transportation in the amount of $172, 013.68 for Church St Project.
They have moved into Dove Creek to work on the intersections. Roadside Consulting 
LLC out of Hot Springs that provides services to surrounding areas for vegetation
management on drainage ditches. $25,000 was quoted for the City of Vilonia to do the 
vegetation management for the City of Vilonia. Craig motioned to approve; King
seconded the motion. Approval by all. Matos asked if all the storm sirens had been
repaired, Mayor Scroggins asked Jimmy Hoofman, and he stated the siren on North
Mount Olive was in the process of being repaired.

(G) Parks & Rec: Terry Shannon stated Fall baseball and softball sign ups ended last
Friday August 16 and coaches have been selected. Teams are being formed this week. 
Fall Ball schedules will be out later next week. Over I 00 kids signed up for Fall Ball.
Working on the budgets for the field renovations at softball complex. He will present
next month at city council meeting. Playground equipment for the softball complex and 
Remembrance Park will be shipped in September. Working on Movies in the Park for
September and October.
Mayor Scroggin stated that the school district reached out about the resurfacing of the
tennis courts. The city of Vilonia helped the school put in the tennis courts several years 
ago. The school will go ahead and have the tennis courts resurfaced, and the city's part 
will be $22,700.00. This will be put in the budget for Parks and Recreation in 2025.

Announcements: City Hall will be closed on Monday September 2, 2024, for Labor Day 
Mayor Scroggin wants to remind residents the city is open for transparency and to 

download the app: Connect Vilonia 

Public Comment: None 

(A) Department recognition by Lacosta Beene: Beene wants to recognize Sherri Lee and what
an asset she is to the city.

(B) Cham her of Commerce: On behalf of the Vilonia Chamber of Commerce, Tanya Hendrix,
Board President, stated:
The Monthly luncheons are opened to the public, both members and non-members. This is a
great way to network, meet others and enjoy a delicious meal and beverage for a low price of
$8.75. Simple Simon's Upcoming guest speakers are as follows: September 19th Jackie
Fowlkes with Vilonia Realty October 17th John Keith with THINK Coffee If anyone would
like to be our guest speaker you may contact the Chamber. Fall Fest is set for: Saturday
October 12th I 0am-4pm at the Veterans Museum. Booth fees are $25.00 for members and
$35.00 nonmembers, more details will be posted on our website and social media closer to
the event. We plan to have live music, arts & craft booths, food and drinks. The Fall Festival
is a community event, open to the public and free to attend. In November we will be looking
to add new board members for the upcoming 2025-2026 year, if you know of anyone
interested, please have them contact one of the Board Members for more information.






